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For All                                Families

ABOUT THIS MAILING:
This mailing provides information related to the beginning of the school
year.  Parents - please keep this mailing.  During the school year, the
school newsletter, the Ledger, will be mailed (or emailed) with timely in-
formation.  The first Ledger is scheduled to be mailed August 10th.  If you
would like to have something included in the publication, please get ma-
terials to Jenny Walker in the school office by Friday, August 6th.

INCLUDED IN THIS MAILING:
• A Student Directory - this may help with arranging transportation.  Please

check your listing and phone the school office with any corrections.
• Shopper’s Blessings program and ordering information
• Golf Outing Registration Form and Information
• “Eye Candy” Ladies’ Shirts Order Form
• UCB Lutheran High Debit Cards
• IHSA Sports Physical Form - FOR SOPHOMORES, JUNIORS & SENIORS

This form can also be downloaded from the IHSA website on their Download Cen-
ter webpage.  Look for the “Pre-Participation Physical Examination Form” PDF file.
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Registration
All student families may register by mail. The infor-
mation and forms have been mailed.  We ask that
you return all forms and payment by August 6th.  If
you would like to make an appointment and come in
to register or have questions about registration,
please contact Mrs. Watson in the bookkeeping office
(ext. 127).

Back-to-School Sales Tax Holiday
August 6-15, 2010

On July 7th a Back-to-School Sales Tax Holiday was
signed into law.  The tax holiday will begin August 6
and last through August 15, 2010.  During this
window, state taxes on clothing and school supplies
will be reduced by 5% to 1.25%.(instead of 6.25%).
Other Local County and City taxes will still apply.

ELIGIBLE CLOTHING
For the purposes of this Tax Holiday, “Clothing” is
defined as all human wearing apparel suitable for
general use. Each item purchased must meet this
definition and have a retail selling price of less than
$100.

The list of eligible “Clothing” items includes, but is
not limited to:
• School Uniforms • Belts and Suspenders
• Neckties • Underwear • Socks and Stockings
• Hosiery • Pantyhose • Coats and Jackets
• Hats and Caps • Ear Muffs • Gloves and Mittens
for general use • Scarves • Rainwear • Shoes and
Shoelaces • Sneakers • Boots • Sandals • Footlets
• Overshoes • Insoles for Shoes • Slippers • Steel-
Toed Shoes • Athletic Supporters • Bathing Suits
and Caps • Lab Coats • Household and Shop
Aprons • Rubber Pants

ELIGIBLE SCHOOL SUPPLIES
The legislation defines “School supplies” as items
used by a student in a course of study.  Purchases of
“school supplies” for any other use are not eligible
for the reduced rate of tax.

“School supplies” includes, but is not limited to:
• Binders • Book Bags • Calculators • Cellophane
Tape • Blackboard Chalk • Compasses
• Composition Books • Crayons • Erasers
• Expandable, Pocket, Plastic, and Manila Folders
• Glue, Paste, and Paste Sticks • Highlighters
• Index Cards • Index Card Boxes • Legal Pads
• Lunch Boxes • Markers • Notebooks • Paper,
including loose leaf ruled notebook paper, copy
paper, graph paper, tracing paper, manila paper,
colored paper, poster board, and construction paper
• Pencils • Pencil Leads • Pens, Ink, and Ink Refills
for Pens • Pencil Boxes and other School Supply
Boxes • Pencil Sharpeners • Protractors • Rulers
• Scissors • Writing Tablets

The Dick and Aggie Levi
Matching Challenge

Dick and Aggie Levi have gifted Lutheran High
School with $100,000 to be distributed to a variety of
improvements to the school. Twenty-five percent
(25%) will go to the Foundation For Excellence at
Lutheran High School to establish an endowment to
fun future tuition assistance. Forty percent (40%)
will go to the 30 Years of Blessings campaign toward
the new computer lab. The remainder will fund a
variety of school improvements to technology,
security, and materials beneficial to students.

The challenge to you is to match the Levi gift as you
pledge to 30 Years of Blessings. No, you don’t need
to pledge $100,000, but as you pledge and/or donate
any dollar amount, note that you are matching the
Levi gift and the Levi dollars will be released for
use. If you no longer have the 30 Years of Blessings
letter or pledge card, let us know and we’ll get you a
new one! If you already pledged but would like to
send an additional gift toward this match, you may
do so.

The matching challenge is from the date of the gift,
July 9th, to September 9th. Please send in your 30
Years of Blessings pledge today!

Vans For Sale
At the conclusion of summer camp, LuHi will have
several vans for sale. Call the school during the first
week of August if you’re interested.

Service Hour Opportunities
Volunteers will be needed at the high school during
the week of August 9th to help set classrooms up and
prepare for the first day of school. If you are inter-
ested, please contact Mrs. Walker at the school office
(ext. 110 or 117).
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Opening Day Schedule

Thursday,  Augus t 19th
8:30-9:00am ....... Students pick up schedules in gym lobby/lunch room area
9:00-9:30 .............Chapel/Assembly (gymnasium)
9:30-9:40 .............Period 1
9:45-9:55 .............Period 2
10:00-10:10 .........Period 3
10:15-10:25 .........Period 4
10:30-10:40 .........Period 5
10:45-10:55 .........Period 6
11:00-11:10 .........Period 7
11:15-11:25 .........Period 8
11:30-Noon ........New Student Assembly
12:15-3:30pm .....Placement Test (for incoming 9th grade students who have not already taken this test)

New Parent Welcome!
The New Parent Welcome, hosted by the Crusader
Aiders, will be held on Tuesday, August 17th at
7pm in the Quad (West Building commons - enter
from the west parking lot). This is held in conjunc-
tion with Student Council’s Freshman Round Up in
the East Building. The  meeting generally lasts about
an hour with some initial comments by the principal
and Crusader Aider officers, and ample time to get
acquainted and enjoy fellowship and refreshments.
Plan on attending!

Homecoming 2010
Save the date - SEPTEMBER 24-25! Lutheran High
School is planning it’s first Homecoming and we
want you to be there!

Please join us on Friday night, September 24th for:
• wiener roast
• bonfire
• alumni volleyball game
• Lady Crusader JV volleyball game
• Crusader Classic soccer games
• live musical entertainment

On Saturday, September 25th, the fun continues:
• Lady Crusader Varsity volleyball at Southeast -

come out and cheer them on
• alumni basketball game
• more Crusader Classic soccer games
• flag football
• Show Choir spaghetti dinner fundraiser
• our first Homecoming Dance at Lutheran High

for all current students
• all alumni over 21 are invited to The Trading

Post for more fun and celebration

Please plan to come, bring your family, parents,
grandparents, everyone who has been a part of the
Lutheran High family over the past 30 years and
celebrate our blessings. Anyone who would like to
be involved in the volleyball and basketball games,
please call Michelle Cox at (217) 546-6363 ext. 113.

Come see some familiar faces, meet some new faces,
share some memories and make some new ones!

Welcome Coach I sham!
We are pleased to welcome to the Lutheran High
family our new varsity boys soccer coach Dave
Isham. He brings a wealth of coaching experience to
our soccer program. This past spring, Dave served as
our assistant girls soccer coach, and has agreed to
serve as the head coach for both boys and girls
soccer this year.

Dave spearheaded the creation of women’s soccer as
a competitive sport at Springfield College in 1997.
For over a decade, he has served as head coach and
associate coach at various teams in the Springfield
area. Dave coached the girls’ soccer team at
Rochester High School where his team made their
first state appearance in Spring ’06. His own college
career was at Illinois College and he teaches at
Douglas School. Dave and his wife JoAnn have three
children and they are members at Trinity Lutheran
Church in Springfield.
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Fall Sports Pictures
Attention Fall Sports Athletes and All Senior
Athletes:  On August 25th, fall sports pictures and all
senior athlete pictures will be taken here at LuHi.
Senior athletes of all sports can get their picture
taken for our senior athlete wall beginning at
2:30pm. All fall sports team and individual pictures
will be taken beginning at 3:15pm. Be sure to have
your uniform with you on that day for the pictures.

Coaches will distribute the picture forms to be filled
out prior to August 25th and given to the photogra-
pher with payment that day. Questions? Call Coach
Sperry at extension 112.

A Note From Coach Jackson
With much thought and a heavy heart, I’ve
submitted my resignation as the varsity boy’s
basketball coach at Springfield Lutheran High
School effective June 28.

After much prayer, it came down to my desire to
spend more time with my family. The time
commitment coaching a high school sport and being
away from my family has weighed on my mind over
the years, and this is God’s way of telling me it’s time
for change.  This was a very difficult decision for
two reasons; my love for the players, as well as for
the love of coaching the game. I am leaving with a
heavy heart as I will truly miss both.

In my 11 years at Lutheran, I feel I‘ve conducted
myself with dignity, professionalism, strong
Christian values, integrity, and a caring and positive
attitude. I know I have invested in the player’s lives
by not only showing them respect, but receiving it
back from them. During this time, I’ve built strong
and lasting relationships with my players, parents,
coaches, school staff members, and the Lutheran
community. While at times I know it’s difficult to
please everyone, I accepted these responsibilities
and demands as this is part of the coaching process.
I truly apologize to anyone if I failed to meet your
expectations. With this being said, I’m hopeful that
I’ve made a positive impact on the students lives in
my 20 years of service in my roles as a church youth
director and basketball coach.

At a very young age my dream was to be a coach,
but God had a different path for me. Thinking my
dream would not be a reality, God didn’t let me
down and he brought me to Lutheran. I had no idea
nor planned on being here this long, but after years
of perseverance my dream became real. I can’t begin
to put into words the thrill of emotions and joy this
brought me. As I leave now, I know I’ll have
emotions of sadness and shed some tears, but I
know and trust that God has other plans for me.

I want to thank all the current and former players
and their families, coaching staff, Lutheran High
School staff and students, as well as all the Lutheran
community for their support and a chance to live my
dream. Also, I would not have been able to do this
without the sacrifice and support I received from my
wife Amy, my son Derek, and daughters Gabrielle
and Jenna, along with other family members and
friends.

It’s been a special ride full of many wonderful
memories to be able to serve at such a wonderful
and special place. I’m forever grateful, thankful, and
appreciative to Lutheran High School. This was so
much more than just about basketball, but life’s
lessons. I know my words in this letter don’t fully
describe what this has meant to me. I wish everyone
and the school much success on all your endeavors.
May God’s Blessings be upon you all!

Sincerely and Best Regards,
Brad Jackson

Sports Rules Meeting
There will be a meeting for all athletes and at least
one parent on Tuesday, July 27th beginning at 6pm.
All student athletes are required to attend a rules
meeting before participating in a school sport. Fall
athletes must attend this meeting, and any athlete
participating in a winter and/or spring sport can
attend this meeting and fulfill the requirement. Both
players and parents will be given an opportunity to
meet the coaches and review the rules and policies
for the upcoming season. The sports registration
form will be available at this meeting. You can
register, pay fees for all sports seasons, plus pur-
chase a season pass using this form. Mark your
calendars and we’ll see you there.
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Locker Assignments
Each student is assigned a locker with a school lock
attached. There is a $5 deposit required which is
returned when the student leaves Lutheran High,
the lock is returned and the locker cleaned. Return-
ing students who have previously paid this deposit
already have a lock deposit credit on their activity
account and have either chosen or been assigned a
locker for the 2010-2011 school year. Freshmen and
transfer students’ lockers are assigned at their regis-
tration appointment.

Gym lockers also have school issued padlocks.
Lockers in the gym will be assigned by the PE in-
structor. There is an additional $5 deposit required
for this lock as well. PE students are required to
secure all of their belongings in a locked gym
locker during their PE period.

Physical Exam Forms,
I mmunizations &
Birth Certificates
The state of Illinois requires all new 9th grade stu-
dents to submit a completed physical examination
form with an up-to-date immunization record before
October 1, 2009. All incoming freshman are also
required to have a diabetes screening, which is
included on the State of Illinois physical form. This
form must be signed by a parent to be valid. We are
required to keep those students without properly
submitted forms out of school beginning October 1st
until the form is on file in the school office. If new
9th grade students are also intending to participate
in sports, see below.

Sports physicals must be turned in before you are
allowed to practice. IHSA physical forms for grades
10-12 are available in this mailing or on the IHSA
website (www.ihsa.org/forms/general/
physicalcard.pdf). You will need Adobe Reader to
view and print this document. Completed forms
should be submitted to the school office.

The Missing Children Registration Law requires
schools have a certified copy of all students’ birth
certificate in their permanent record. If you haven’t
already done so, please bring a copy to the school
office so we can add this document to our files.

Fall Sports Begin Soon!
Golf, cross country, volleyball and boys soccer
seasons begin in early August. REMEMBER - YOU
MUST HAVE A RECENT PHYSICAL ON FILE AT
THE SCHOOL TO BE ELIGIBLE TO PRACTICE!
Contact your sports’ coach to find out practice times
as the date approaches:

Boys Soccer - Dave Isham
(practices may begin August 12th; first game August 25th
at home)

Golf - Larry Davis 741-2278
(practices may begin August 12th; first boys’ match is
August 17th at Shoal Creek)

Volleyball - Katie McCulley 546-6363 ext. 157
(first game September 1st at Pawnee)
From Coach McCulley: Varsity volleyball tryouts will
begin Wednesday, August 11th at 10am. Other
practice times will be announced later. All freshmen
who go out for volleyball will make a team. If you
have any questions, please contact Coach McCulley
at 546-6363 ext. 157.

Cross Country - Rodney Davis 891-4196
(practices may begin August 12th; first meet September
3rd at Athens)

Lunch Program
Hot lunch will be catered by Springfield High School
again this  year.  Pizza from Antonio’s will be served
one day each week.  See Mrs. Gilman to purchase
lunch tickets.

Crusader Aiders
Congratulations to the newly elected officers of the
Crusader Aiders for the 2010-2011 school year:

Chairperson ......Andy Heppe
Vice Chair .........Kelly Siebert
Secretary............Denise Davis
Treasurers ......... Sharon Riechers

Parents are welcome to attend any Crusader Aiders
meeting. They normally meet in Judges in the West
Building. The next meeting will be held August2nd
at 6pm. If you are interested in serving on the Gov-
erning Board or any of the volunteer committees,
please contact the school office at extension 117.
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Shopper’s Blessings
Shopper’s Blessings has a new look. We are now
using a new software program, which will enhance
your scrip shopping. You can use Prestopay to pay
for scrip. This option will also let you reload cards
and the Scrip Now option. Orders are still due on
Mondays and pick up on Thursday. Questions? Call
Kim Haynes at 546-6363 ext. 128.

Product Labels
Lutheran High School and the Summer Camp For
Kids are collecting UPC codes from any Campbell
product. Please save the codes and bring them to the
Association Office. This past school year we
collected over 3000 labels.

Sa v e  Th e s e  D a te s :
Trivia Night - Friday, November 5th
LHS Sunday Brunch - March 14, 2011

Gala - Friday, April 8, 2011

Thrivent Choice Dollars
As you may or may not know, Thrivent Financial for
Lutherans has discontinued the matching program
that many of us were familiar with for years.

The new Thrivent Choice program lets eligible
benefit members direct Thrivent Choice Dollars to a
Lutheran charity of their choice, particularly schools,
seminaries, colleges and congregations. You will
need to designate which charity you wish. This
summer, eligible benefit members will receive a
letter with information on their designated Choice
Dollars for 2010 and details on how they can help
direct Choice Dollars funds to thousands of
Lutheran organizations, including Lutheran High.

In past years, LuHi has benefited $40,000 to $60,000 a
year from the matching gifts program. We hope and
pray that many of our supporters continue to
support LuHi by choosing Lutheran High School of
Springfield, Illinois in the online catalog.

If your friends and relatives anywhere in the United
States are eligible Thrivent members, please
encourage them to direct their Choice Dollars to
Lutheran High School of Springfield, Illinois.

At this point, please await your letter from Thrivent
and then carefully designate your dollars, all the
while keeping Lutheran High School in mind and in
your prayers.

Vehicle Donations Needed
We have vehicles donated to our Foundation For
Excellence on a regular basis.  We could use some
vehicles now, whether they be junkers for scrap
(money goes to the Foundation) or vehicles with a
year or two of service remaining for use around
school.  These are not normally used to convey
students, but they can be used for administrators
and teachers to attend meetings, and pickups are
useful on the school grounds.  If you have a vehicle
or know of one that is idle, consider donating it and
getting a tax deduction.

30 Years of Blessings is still collecting pledges,
Much more will be done this fall. If you have
not yet responded, please do so.

National Honor Society
NHS requirements for Juniors & Seniors, cumulative
GPA of 3.5 and above and 40 additional hours of
community service outside of the 60 required for
graduation, with the hours split between church,
community and school, 10 hours minimum for each
category.
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Congratulations!
Smores.com is a free website for children which was
started by two London-based writer/illustrators.
They wanted to give children a chance to read stories
aloud for the entertainment of other children. In its
second month the site chose 50 finalists from all over
the world. Viewers could then access the stories and
hear and watch a child read to them. Each view
tallied a point for the story over the course of the
month (June). The site even had an iPhone app so
kids could listen and view from a cell phone. At the
end of the month prizes were awarded to the top 5
finalists. Lutheran High’s very own Mrs. Strong won
first prize in the month of June for her story “Guess
Who Has the Chicken Pox”.

The overriding purpose of Lutheran High’s dress code
is to maintain an environment conducive to learning
and present a positive Christian witness to others.
OUR GUIDING PRINCIPLE IS THAT CLOTHING
SHOULD BE APPROPRIATE, NEAT, CLEAN, IN
GOOD REPAIR, AND IN GOOD TASTE.  Classroom
attire is not appropriate in P.E. classes, and sports attire
is generally not appropriate in the classroom.  What
may be offensive to some may not be offensive to
others; yet Lutheran High feels the need to try to
establish an environment in which all can take pride,
all can sense that a quality educational environment,
which is pleasing to God, is taking place.

The following is a list of specific guidelines to assist
students in choosing appropriate clothing during
school hours:
1. Hats, visors, bandanas and scarves are not to be

worn on the head.
2. Unnatural or “kool-aid” style hair coloring is not to

be worn.
3. Mohawks, unevenly shaved heads and “faux hawks”

are not permitted.
4. Ponytails must be worn on the back of the head, and

braids must lie naturally flat against the head.  Men
should not wear barrettes, ribbons, hairpins, or bobby
pins in their hair.

5. Piercing jewelry will only be worn in the ear.
6. Clothing should not be extremely form-fitting, low

cut, sheer or revealing. No skin or undergarments
should be exposed between the bottom of the shirt
and the top of the pants under normal activity
including reaching up, sitting down, or leaning over
while either sitting or standing.

7. “Grubby” items such as clothing that is ragged,
ripped or frayed (including cut-off T-shirts) are not
acceptable.

8. Camouflage or other military clothing is not
appropriate.

9. Shirts or dresses must have sleeves.  A sleeve is
defined as an extension of hemmed material beyond
the shoulder seam.

10. T-shirt logos or lettering should not directly or
indirectly refer to any musical group or any controlled
substances, including alcohol, cigarettes or otherwise
inappropriate theme or wording.

11. T-shirts and shirts should be tucked in if the hem falls
below your fingertips while standing.

12. Waistbands are to be worn at the natural waist.
13. Skirts should measure no shorter than four inches

above the top of the knee when standing.  Skorts are
to be considered skirts. Capri pants must be two
inches below the kneecap.

14. Shorts are not allowed.
15. Leggings should be worn with an acceptable skirt.
16. Athletic pants may not be worn.
17. Underwear should not be visible at any time.
18. Shoes are to be worn at all times.
19. Students may not wear shoes with cleats in the

building.
20. Individual teachers may determine whether or not

they allow coats in the classroom.
21. Any clothing, or lack thereof, not mentioned in the

list above which is considered by the school
administration to be in questionable taste or deemed
to be unsafe will be corrected immediately.

Exceptions to the dress code may be made through
special Student Council dress-up days, or days
sponsored by other student groups.

Infractions of the dress code will be handled in the
following manner:
1. The first violation will result in the student being

warned; directed to immediately correct the
violation, or wear school-provided clothing for the
balance of the day in order to avoid absences from
class. Notification will be sent to the home.

2. The second and successive dress code violations
will result in the student being directed to
immediately correct the violation or wear school-
provided clothing for the balance of the day in
order to avoid absences from class. A demerit will
be issued for all second and successive dress code
violations.

LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL STUDENT DRESS CODE
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Admissions Notes
A few items of interest:

If you did not attend the New Student Orientation
in June, be sure to come to the Parent Welcome on
Thursday, August 13th from 7-8:30pm. We will meet
in the Quad of the west building.

Any incoming freshman who has not yet taken the
placement test will need to do so on August 18th
(the first day of school) from 12:45-4pm.

Financial Aid applications are due by August 1st.
The committee meets in early August to award
scholarship funds that are still available according to
a need based formula.

Change of Address?
A student directory has been included with this
mailing.  Please check over your information. If you
have moved or your address is listed incorrectly,
please notify the school office as soon as possible.  It
has become costly for the post office to correct the
address on one piece of bulk mail, so save us the
added cost by making a phone call to update your
mailing address when needed. If you would like to
receive the Ledger electronically, please send a mes-
sage to Curt Fischer at FischerOne@msn.com and he
will add you to the list of those getting the eLedger.

Parking Permits
Parking permits are required of all students and
teachers driving to school and using the parking lot
during the school day. Forms are available with
registration forms and in the school office on the first
day of school. Students will need to know their
license number and insurance information. Also, a
parent is required to sign this form. Students who do
not display a permit will be asked to park elsewhere.

Emergency Cards
Each student must have an emergency card on file in
the school office. Parents - please be sure to fill out a
new card for this school year! It is very important
that we have accurate information to reach you in
case of an emergency, plus we are required by LAW
to have a listing on this card of all medications your
student takes during the school day. Please be sure to
note your student’s Social Security number and date
of birth on the card. The school is required to have
this information on file as well. A new card will be
included with all registration information, so please
fill one out and return it with your registration forms
or fill one out at your registration appointment.

Which Calculator
Do YOU Need?
Students enrolled in Algebra 1 and Geometry are
required to have a scientific calculator - that is one
with SIN, COS, TAN and square root keys.

Students enrolled in Advanced Algebra will need a
scientific calculator with SIN, COS, TAN. LOG and
LN keys.  We encourage them to have a graphing
calculator which will be used in Trigonometry and
beyond so that they can get accustomed to using it.
We recommend either the TI-83 or TI-84 series.

Students enrolled in Trigonometry, Analytical Geom-
etry and Calculus are required to have a graphing
calculator of their own. Again, we recommend the
TI-83 and TI-84 series.

Student Council Events
It’s that time of year again - Student Council is
gearing up for an entire school year of activities!  We
will start off with the Freshman Round Up on
August 13th beginning at 7pm. Incoming freshmen
will have the opportunity to get to know their fellow
classmates with fun-filled games.

The First Fling, the first dance of the school year,
will be held on Friday, August 21st from 8-11pm.
Start off the year with a fun night of dancing and
spending time with your friends. Other planned
activities: a trip to Six Flags on Sunday, August 30th,
Spirit Week September 21-15 and the Spirit Dance
following the home volleyball game on Friday, Sept.
25th, Paintball in October, Broomball in November,
the Christmas Dance on December 19th, a YMCA
overnight in January, Heart Week and the Sweet-
hearts Dance in February, Chicago shopping trip in
March, a downtown Springfield Scavenger Hunt in
April and the Final Fling in May. Watch the Ledger
and listen to daily announcements for information
on these events.
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2010-2011 School Year I mportant Dates
(First and Third Fridays are 2:00pm dismissal)

August 19 ..................................................................... First Day of School (1/2 day)

September 6 ........................................................................... Labor Day (no school)

October 11 ...................................................................... Columbus Day (no school)

November 1 ............................................................ 1/2 Day (School Clean Up Day)

November 3 .............................................................. 8th Grade Open House (7pm)

November 11 .................................................................... Veteran’s Day (no school)

November 24 ....................................................................................................1/2 Day

November 25 & 26 ............................................Thanksgiving holiday (no school)

December 20, 21, 22 ................................ Semester Final Exams (early dismissal)

December 23 - January 4 ................................................................ Christmas break

January 17 ........................................... Martin Luther King Jr. holiday (no school)

February 21 .....................................................................Presidents Day (no school)

March 15 ...................................................................................................... No School

March 18 ...................................................................... Sixth Grade Day (no school)

April 8 ........................................................................... Lutheran High Gala Benefit

April 22 - May 2 ..................................................................Easter break (no school)

May 16 .......................................................................................................... No school

May 23, 24, 25 ........................................... Semester Final Exams (early dismissal)

May 26 - 27...........................................................................Records day (no school)

May 28 ........................................................................................ Baccalaureate (2pm)

May 29 ............................................................................................ Graduation (2pm)

Student Planners/
Assignment Books

This year a student planner/assignment book will be
provided to all students. The cost for the book is
included with your registration fee. These useful
books will be given to every student on the first day
of school.

Be sure to check the school website calendar for
updates to schedules and events:

www.lutheranhs.pvt.k12.il.us

Student Handbooks
This very important handbook will be available on the first day of school AND on the school website. It
contains the rules of family life here at Lutheran High. Items of interest will be covered at the New Student
Assembly on August 19th at Noon. All new students are asked to attend and pick up a handbook at this
assembly.

Yearbooks
The yearbooks for the 2009-2010 school year will be
arriving this fall. Don’t forget to order your 2010-
2011 yearbook! The cost is $50 per book if you order
before the end of first semester. The cost goes up to
$60 if ordered after Christmas break.

If you or your business would like to advertise in the
yearbook, please contact the school office and one of
the yearbook staff will contact you about display ads.
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Your StuCo is sponsoring a trip to Six Flags-Saint Louis on August 29, 2010. We will take a motorcoach to the
park (stopping for breakfast on the way) and arrive in time for the opening of the park. You will have access
to both the water park and the theme park for most of the day. Our plan is to leave close to 5:30pm in order to
eat supper outside of the park. We should return home between 9:30 and 10:00pm. The cost for this adventure
is $50 which includes your ticket and the bus ride. Season ticket holders will pay $30 for the bus ride only. You
may pay for your Six Flags excursion with your registration by including a separate check made payable to
Lutheran High with “Six Flags” noted in the memo line. All tickets need to be purchased PRIOR to the
start of school due to the early date of the trip. We only have 53 seats - will you occupy one of them??

Student Council is going to try something new this year:
pre-paid discount tickets for the Christmas Dance.

This year students may reserve a ticket for the Christmas Dance held in December each year at the Crowne
Plaza by purchasing a reservation any time before the end of the first quarter at a discount price of $40. The
full ticket price has not been determined yet, because information is not yet available from the Crowne Plaza,
but last year’s ticket was $43. Our hope is that this may alleviate some strain on cash flow during the hectic
holiday season. Students purchasing a ticket after the first quarter will need to pay for the full price ticket to
attend. A separate check should be written with “Christmas Dance” noted in the memo line.
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Lutheran High School • Springfield, Illinois

16th Annual
Gol f  Ou t in g

Sunday,
Se p t e m b e r  1 9 ,  2 0 1 0
at Piper Glen Golf Club in Springfield, Illinois

Through events like the annual golf outing, the Lutheran High Crusader Aiders support the
athletic and academic programs at the school. It is an organization of
parents and guardians who have students enrolled at Lutheran High.
Each school year, the governing board allots funds to help purchase
computers, sports equipment, classroom enrichment materials and
programs. The Crusader Aiders also coordinate the concessions stands at
sporting events, annual Christmas wreath sale, awards and fellowship
events, as well as oversee the various boosters clubs for sports teams and activities.

By participating in this golf outing, you are helping the Lutheran High students through the
Crusader Aiders. We thank you!

How To Register:  Early Registrations are due by September 1st. Regis-

tration deadline is September 15, 2010

Mail: Send your completed registration form and payment to Lutheran High School,
3500 W. Washington St., Springfield, IL 62711

Fax: Fax your completed registration form to (217) 546-6489

Phone: Call the high school office (217) 546-6363 and register with Jenny Walker at
ext. 117 or Curt Fischer at ext. 120.

Online: Visit www.lutheranhs.pvt.k12.il.us. Click on News & Events, choose 2010

Golf Outing and register your information.
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Hosted by the Lutheran High School Crusader Aiders to benefit

Lutheran High School, the Annual Golf O uting is scheduled for

Sunday, September 19th at Piper Glen Golf Club in Springfield.

The entry fee is $90 per person if registration is received before Sept. 1st (late

registration fee is $100). Entry fees entitle each golfer to 18 holes of golf, use of a

cart,  3 beverage tickets, lunch, dinner, and a golf prize package (Student/Teacher rate

is $75). There will also be course contests, fun games and prizes.

R eg ist r a t ion
Name (Individual or Business): _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Contact Person: _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Address: _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

City/ State/ Zip_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Phone: _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

E-mail:_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Golfers:

1._ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _    2._ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

3._ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _    4._ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

Golf ($90  ear ly registration; $100  after 9 / 1 / 09)  !

Golf for Students & Teachers ($75)  !

Hole Sponsor Only ($100)  !

Golf & Hole Sponsor ($175)  !

Dinner only ($20)  !

Corporate ($500)  !

I can’t attend but want to make a donation of

$_ _ _ _   !

Amount enclosed: _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

(Checks made payable to

Lutheran High Crusader Aiders)

Early entries are due by September 1st.
All entries are due by September 15th.
Come alone or bring a foursome for a great day

of golf at one of the premier public golf facilities

in Illinois. Your early registration will be greatly

appreciated to guarantee reservations. Please

make checks payable to Lutheran High Crusader Aiders.

If rained out, dinner and prizes will be awarded, and all players will receive a rain check

for 18 holes of golf with a cart.

Corporate Sponsors
receive 4 player entries, 2 hole sponsor

mentions and special recognition in the

outing booklet and during the awards.

O r you could sponsor lunch, dinner, carts,

scorecards or prizes (call for prices).

Hole Sponsors
will have their name or company name

in the printed outing booklet.

Gol f  D ay  Sch ed u le
N oon Registration and

Lunch

1:00 p.m. Shotgun Start

(Four person

scramble)

6:00 p.m. D inner & Awards



Summer Mailing 2010 • Page 13


